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Tēnā koe  
 
 
OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT REQUEST  
 
I refer to your official information request of 31 January 2023 for: 

Q1 - Any document and/or information supporting your gender non-binary, transgender, 
and gender fluid workforce. For example, anything related to pronouns, gender 
transition policy or guidelines, specific action plans or strategies, survey results, 
workforce data, gender-neutral bathrooms policies or information, and leave provisions 
for gender reassignment/affirmation. 
Q2 - If you do not have any of these, do you intend to produce this information during 
2023? And if not, what is the rationale for not having it? 

 
For clarity, I will respond to your questions in one.  
 
At Manatū Wāhine we are committed to providing a work environment and culture that is 
safe and inclusive for all our people.   
 
We have a range of services to support our people.  We have provision for special leave 
which may be used for a range of circumstances, however, we do not have a specific leave 
provision for gender reassignment/affirmation.   
 
We are mindful of communicating in a way that is respectful of diverse groups, for example 
our email signatures include pronouns and when we induct new staff into our organisation, 
we request people to indicate their preferred pronouns.    
  
Please see the attached copy of the Ministry’s candidate application form.   
 
Our current office configuration does not support gender-neutral bathrooms on our level 
however there are facilities across the building which do and should we move to a different 
office in the future, the availability of gender-neutral bathrooms will be a consideration.   
 
Across the Public Service there are a range of Employee Led Networks available, including 
the Cross Agency Rainbow Network (CARN).  We support all our people to participate in 
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such networks and provide professional development for our staff and leaders related 
to diversity and inclusion.   
 
The Ministry has committed to the Public Service Papa Pounamu work programme which 
includes professional development for all staff relating to diversity and inclusion including 
unconscious bias and inclusive leadership.  
 
We refer to guidance set by Te Kawa Mataaho – The Public Service Commission to improve 
diversity and inclusion and to eliminate bias from policies, practices, systems and workplace 
cultures which impact career progression, career breaks and leave: 
 
https://www.publicservice.govt.nz/system/public-service-people/diversity-and-inclusion/ 
https://www.publicservice.govt.nz/guidance/rainbow-inclusive-language-guide/ 
Guidance-Career-progression-breaks-and-leave.pdf (publicservice.govt.nz) 
 
Please note that this response, with your personal details redacted, may be published on the 
Ministry’s website. If you have any concerns or comments related to this, please let us know 
by emailing ministerialservicing@women.govt.nz, within two weeks of the date of this letter. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
Maxine Shortland 
Acting Director Corporate Services  
 














